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2021 Family Friends of Scouting
Unit Presenter Guide
Dear Friends of Scouting Presenter
Thank you for the important leadership you provide to your district and the youth of the Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council, Boy Scouts of America. Your efforts have a positive impact on the youth of our community and your support is greatly appreciated.
What is Friends of Scouting (FOS)?
Friends of Scouting is the Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council’s annual fundraising campaign that helps support quality programs for youth throughout the council service area. We rely upon philanthropic support, earned revenue, and our Friends of Scouting Campaign to provide year-round activities and programs four our youth.  In addition, we operate several summer camp opportunities, provide support for professional and volunteer training, maintain registration records, and produce program materials to support all these activities.  On average it costs $300 to provide these crucial local support services for just one Scout for one year of program.
Campaign Summary 
The Family FOS Campaign is an opportunity to educate the families of Scouts about the services and financial needs of the Council.  As with any organization, in order to provide the best program possible, there has to be a support structure.  The Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council provides that structure in our area.  The Council goals are to give every available youth the opportunity to join a Scouting unit and receive a quality program that will accomplish the Mission Statement of the Boy Scouts of America.  

The most effective Family FOS Campaigns are done with a 5-10 minute presentation at a pack meeting, usually the Blue and Gold Banquet, for Cub Scout packs and the Court-of-Honor for Scouts BSA troops.  Presentations are scheduled beginning in January and completed by the end of March.  A Unit Presenter will make the presentation with an introduction and endorsement of the campaign by the Unit Leader.  

The unit will need to select a Unit Coordinator to help schedule and provide support-distributing materials the night of the presentation.  The Unit Coordinator will be the contact person for the Unit Presenter.  This person may be the Unit Leader. 

Remember, the purpose of the Family Friends of Scouting Campaign is to educate Scout families and give them an opportunity to invest in a program their child is receiving a direct benefit from that will last him a lifetime.  

Friends of Scouting Team 
Your role at the district level is very important, but you should know that you are not alone in this effort. You form part of a bigger team that is there to support and help you achieve your goal of delivering a great FOS ask. 
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If you ever have any questions or need assistance, there are plenty of people to help, all you need to do is reach out to your District Executive to get in touch with any of the volunteers that compose your district FOS Team.  
Types of FOS Campaigns 
Traditional FOS Campaign

During a traditional FOS campaign, a unit leader or FOS Unit Coordinator will invite you to come to their Blue & Gold or Court of Honor and make a 5-10-minute FOS ask to all the families in attendance. Your task is to talk about Friends of Scouting, where the money goes, and how people can make a gift. At the end of the event, you will share with the group how much money was raised and will then connect with the FOS Unit Coordinator to ensure that the Unit Coordinator will personally follow up with every family not in attendance. Keep in mind that during the COVID-19 pandemic, this type of campaign can be adjusted and conducted virtually by attending the unit’s Zoom meeting and making the ask there.  
Unit-Led FOS Campaign

The Unit-Led FOS Campaign is similar to the Traditional FOS Campaign, except that in this case the FOS Unit Coordinator is responsible for making the FOS ask to the unit or securing an FOS Presenter from within the unit. As a best practice, the FOS presenter should be an adult who is knowledgeable about Friends of Scouting  and someone who can efficiently and eloquently communicate all aspects of FOS and has attended the FOS Presenter training. 

E-mail FOS Campaign
Another type of FOS campaign is the e-mail campaign. FOS Unit Coordinators will draft an e-mail endorsed by the unit leader, which explains the FOS campaign; it includes the unit’s goal and URL, QR code, and text to give information and will send it to all the families in the unit. In order for this type of campaign to be successful, the FOS Unit Coordinator will need to follow up with all families in the unit. We have plenty of resources to help the FOS Unit Coordinator be successful, including template e-mails at the end of this guide. 

These 3 types of FOS campaigns will be the most common during this COVID-19 pandemic. The following information typically applies to traditional campaigns during normal times but can be easily modified and adapted to be used during virtual and socially distanced presentations. For more resources and other best practices, please contact your District Family FOS Chair or District Executive. 

Presentation Checklist
Before the Presentation

· Once you have been assigned a unit, contact the Unit Leader to introduce yourself and confirm the presentation date.  If the unit moves the presentation date, contact the District FOS Chairman and district Executive immediately.

· Review the presentation format with the Unit Leader.

· Ask to be early on the agenda.

· Gather all appropriate Family FOS material, review thoroughly, and organize and correlate with the presentation.  Check with the Unit Coordinator on estimated attendance.

· Encourage the unit leader to endorse the Family FOS campaign while he/she introduces you.

At the Meeting

· Arrive early to review plans with the Unit Leader. 

· Ask the unit leader to introduce and give a few opening comments supporting FOS.  Also, ask the unit leader to present their pledge card, as you close the presentation, to show the unit he/she supports FOS.

· Arrange for leaders or Scouts to distribute brochures and pledge cards at the appropriate time during the presentation. 

· Keep the presentation to 10 minutes or less.

· As you close, ask the Leaders or Scouts to collect all pledge cards.  

· Following the presentation, tally results of cards collected and ask for any cards not turned in.  

· Stay for the entire meeting: many cards are turned in on the way out!

· Count pledges and money – report back to parents with results.

· Thank everyone for his/her support.

· Present the recognition items to the donor or unit leader.

After the Meeting
· Complete all audits & records.

· Later that evening, call the District Family FOS Chairman, _________________(name) phone #____________________ to report the results.

· Make arrangements for packet to be turned in the following day to the District Executive.
Parts of a Successful Presentation 
1. Introduction and attention grabber – Telling an interesting and captivating anecdote is a great way to get your audiences attention. 
2. Get youth involved passing out brochures.- By having the scouts assist you it allows you to focus on your presentation and keeps the scouts occupied. 
3. Explain FOS campaign – Explain where the funds go and what they support. Use the Explaining Scouting Dollars handout to assist. Be sure to highlight that registration fees that are paid are forwarded to the national council and no registration fees stay with the local program. 
4. Go through FOS brochure and giving options – Be sure that in addition to gifts of cash check and credit, the council also accepts pledges. While immediate payments are preferred, those who are not prepared to provide payment that evening can be invoiced at a later date and at different intervals.
5. Ask for expected gift ($300) – Families are much more likely to give at a higher amount if they are provided with an exact amount. When given no clear expectation, a donor who is able to give a $300 gift, may only provide a $100 gift. 
6. Share personal story of how Scouting has affected you as families fill out cards. – An engaging, powerful, personal and relatable story that shares the important and profound impact of the scouting program is the most important part of a FOS presentation. 
7. Have youth collect pledge slips. -  Allowing the youth to collect pledge cards will help you keep your presentation timely and efficient. 
8. Have the unit leader make lead gift - By making a gift, the unit leader is showing his unit’s families that the FOS program is valuable and it also signifies that the parents should make a gift now. 
9. Remain at meeting to:
a. Pass out recognition items.

b. Collect additional pledges and gifts.

c. Insure 100% participation!

Sample Unit Presentation 
HAVE THE YOUTH HELP YOU PASS OUT THE CARDS.
Good evening, my name is _______________________ and I want to talk a bit about why Scouting is so important to each of us.

Scouting makes a difference in the lives of youth. 
Don’t just take my word for it.  Take a look in the paper.  Every day, there are stories of youth who’ve lost their way and don’t have a moral compass to guide them.  Scouting gives them that moral compass to steer them in their choosing right instead of wrong, good versus evil, wisdom as an alternative of poor choices.
Thousands of Cub leaders, Scout leaders, and Venture leaders save lives every day through this wonderful program that we call Scouting.

The lives that they save may not be at-risk and that is exactly the point.   To save lives, to improve lives before they need to saved or improved.  To build character before it’s needed to make a tough decision.  To make strong leaders before it’s necessary to lead.  To become a solid citizen before understanding all that that means.
Scouting is a special program and it’s the reason that I’m here tonight to ask you to support its continuing work through Friends of Scouting.

Friends of Scouting is an annual commitment event to solicit financial support for The Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council. Some of you may wonder what about annual registration dues.  Those fees go directly to the National Council and not to the local council.  In a sense, registration fees are like a franchise fee for us to continue to use the Scouting program locally.
Local Friends of Scouting contributions go to support areas that help your unit directly.

a. Provide service center

b. Support and improve facilities (Camps Chesebrough, Hi-Sierra, Pico Blanco)

c. Provide a staff to support volunteers

d. Organize Scout units

e. Train leaders

f. Conduct monthly Roundtables

g. Provide major activities

All of us contribute to one charity or another, but a gift to Scouting assures that we place our dollars in an organization we believe in and use.  It costs $300 to support one youth for one full year in the Scouting program. 
The bottom line is: If we will not support Scouting, who will?  While giving is a personal decision, a gift that fits your interest in Scouting and ability to give is often best. 
I’d like to walk through the pledge slip on the brochures that your youth have passed out and ask you to fill in your card as I go over the information.

GO OVER PLEDGE SLIP, INCLUDING:

· Gift Levels

· Options to pay tonight/monthly/quarterly

· Credit card options

· Matching gift option
· Gift is entirely tax-deductible
When you are finished with your pledge, please hold it up and one of the Scouts who helped earlier will collect it.  

As you finish your cards, I would like to share my own story about how Scouting changed my life.

SHARE YOUR STORY ABOUT HOW SCOUTING HAS BENEFITED YOU, YOUR FAMILY, YOUR CHILD, ETC.
Supporting Scouting is one of the most important investments we can make. Let me encourage you to make your pledge tonight.  I will be in the back of the room throughout tonight’s meeting.  You can have your son bring me your pledge card and I will give him your recognition item tonight.

MAKE SURE TO BE AVAILABLE FOR QUESTIONS AND FOR PEOPLE TO HAVE TIME TO FILL OUT AND HAND IN THE CARDS.  OFTEN TIMES THEY WILL NOT DO THIS UNTIL CLOSE TO THE CLOSE OF THE MEETING OR AT A BREAKOUT. 
* TRY TO MAKE A SECOND ANNOUCEMENT THAT YOU ARE STILL IN THE BACK OF THE ROOM.  ASK THE LEADER AHEAD OF TIME IF YOU COULD MAKE SUCH AN ANNOUCEMENT ABOUT A HALF-HOUR AFTER YOUR PRESENTATION.  THIS WILL REMIND PEOPLE THAT YOU ARE STILL IN THE BACK OF THE ROOM TO COLLECT THE MONEY.  

Family Presentation Check List
Be sure to have enough of the following supplies:

· FOS Script

· Family FOS Brochure with pledge cards

· Pens

· Calculator

· FOS Transmittal
· Recognition Items
How to Give to Friends of Scouting
Text to Give 
During the 2020 FOS campaign, donors had the option of making a gift to Friends of Scouting through their smartphone. It was a quick, easy, and convenient way to support Scouting!  This year, donors will continue to have the opportunity to simply text the number listed on the pledge form (or provided by your District Executive), enter your unit keyword, and be directed to a mobile friendly version of your unit fundraising page.

Unit Fundraising Pages 
New for the 2021 campaign the Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council will provide units the opportunity to have a personalized fundraising page to assist in achieving their unit Friends of Scouting goals. This will be an opt-in feature, primarily for large units in our council who want to share this with families who miss the presentation, friends and/or family who live outside our local area, alumni from your unit and anyone else who may be willing to make a gift to Scouting, to ensure your unit achieves the 2021 goal.
Ways to Make Your Gift Go Further
Looking for a way to make a difference by supporting Scouting? Participate in your company’s Corporate Matching and Dollars for Doers employee giving programs! Many companies in Silicon Valley have adopted a culture of giving-back by integrating corporate social responsibility into their mission and encouraging their employees to make a difference in their communities. They are accomplishing that in a couple of ways. 

Corporate Matching and Dollars for Doers are two ways that many companies are elevating their social impact and promoting healthy employee engagement with their communities but are also great ways that scouters can support the Friends of Scouting campaign. 

Have you submitted your Corporate Match or participated in the Dollars for Doers program, yet? Just in 2020, the Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council benefited from a total of over $85,000 in matching gifts, all thanks to your support. Please consider doubling your impact to the Friends of Scouting this year and help us raise the necessary funds to bring the Scouting program to more youth. 

Corporate Matching
Corporate matching provides the opportunity for employees to make a charitable donation to a 501c3 non-profit, which is then matched through allocated funds by their employer; in some cases, matching each donation 1:1, sometimes even at a ratio of 2:1. These are great opportunities for Scouters to make their contributions go further by doubling, and in some cases even tripling, their level of generosity. 

Dollars for Doers
The Dollars for Doers program is a contribution program that donates cash grants to approved 501c3 non-profits, based on the time that the employee volunteers with that particular organization. There are two major benefits to this program, it allows employees to donate their time with an organization that resonates with their values and interests; while at the same time, allowing the company to magnify those efforts by donating funds to such organization for each hour their employee volunteers. 

Amazon Smile
By selecting the Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council as the benefiting nonprofit, Amazon will give us .5% of the cost of your Amazon purchases, at no charge to you. Please note that is not possible to assign these contributions towards unit FOS goals because Amazon bundles all these funds and sends it to our council in one lump sum. You can learn more about Amazon Smile here.

DON'T FORGET TO ASK DONORS IF THEIR COMPANY HAS

A MATCHING GIFT OR “DOLLARS FOR DOERS” PROGRAM, 

AND ENCOURAGE THEM TO PARTICIPATE IN THEM!!!

Frequently Asked Questions

Q1.
Doesn’t the $78 Annual Registration fee cover the needs of the Council?
A.
The $66 of the annual registration fee goes entirely to the national office. The remaining $12 is used to defray some of the insurance costs of Scouting. 

Q2.
How are Friends of Scouting funds used?
A.
Friends of Scouting represents approximately 19% of annual operating budget. These funds are used to provide year-round activities and programs, support and operate camp facilities, provide opportunities for professional and volunteer training, maintain registration records, and produce program materials to support these activities. On average it costs $300 to provide these crucial local support services for just one Scout for one year of program.
Q3.
What about families in need? An additional gift is a lot to ask.
A.
We know that families cannot all give at the same level. We ask each family to consider giving at whatever level feels most comfortable, even if they choose not to participate.
Q4.
I support the council with my time, do I have to give my money?
A. Thank you for everything you do to help provide an outstanding program. Where do you work? Many companies will donate for every hour that you volunteer or contribute a matching gift for your donation.

B. If giving to Scouting would be too much for your family budget, will you ask friends, family, or Scouting Alumni to consider a gift to Scouting? Anyone can be Friends of Scouting contributor. The Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council can provide units with their own personalized web page and text to give option that should be shared with friends and family anywhere to help achieve the unit goal.
Q5.
Why should I contribute to the Friends of Scouting Campaign? I didn’t last year, and all the camps and events still took place.
A. The Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council needs your support to ensure Scouting is available to all youth who can benefit from the values taught. Scouting extends beyond your local den or patrol. The values of Scouting travel far beyond your pack, troop, or crew. Scouting will continue to be strong with the support of volunteers and families like yours.
Recognition 

As an FOS Presenter, you play a very important and significant role, not only for your district but for our council. That is why we would like to recognize your efforts as FOS Presenter by presenting you with a very special FOS Presenter patch that you can wear with your uniform. To receive this patch please contact your District Executive or District Family FOS Chair. 
Donor Recognition
· Any Contribution – Decal

· $175 – Shoulder Patch

· $300 – Hat

· $500 – Pin/Facemask 

Unit Recognition
100% FOS Goal Achieved Ribbon
Requirements and Dates to Qualify for Award:

1. Unit FOS presentation date shared with District Family Friends of Scouting Chair by January 15, 2021.
2. Unit’s FOS goal achieved and turned in to the Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council before the Annual District Dinner. Unit 100% FOS Goal Achieved ribbons will be presented at Annual District Dinner.
Reminder Letter to Unit Leader Template
Dear (Unit LEADER):

Just a reminder to you about your (Pack’s Troop’s, Crew’s) upcoming Family FOS presentation on (Day, Date) at (Place), beginning at (time).

There are a few things we need to do in order to be prepared and make a quality presentation.  

1. Please promote attendance at the meeting (sample letter attached) 
2. When the presentation is made your help will be needed to distribute materials.

3. Most important, is your endorsement to the parents to support the campaign. I hope to count your pledge as the first to be received.  

Thank you for your help and support.

Sincerely,

Unit Presenter

Contact phone number 

Suggested attachments: 

· Soft copy of FOS brochure

· Sample letter from unit leader to parents 

· Explaining Scouting Dollars

· Family Friends of Scouting Campaign Summary

· 2021 FOS Unit Coordinator Recognition Program

2021 FOS FAMILY CAMPAIGN


FOS Presenter Certification

Concept: 

Train a cadre of volunteers that are reliable presenters in unit FOS presentations.  They can be trusted to attend the presentation on-time, deliver a quality message, and “deliver” a significant percentage of that unit’s families making a gift and gifts towards the unit’s dollar goal.

Recognition:  

The Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council will award any qualifying volunteer a special FOS Presenter Patch

Requirements:
1. Attend one annual Family FOS Presenter training.

2. Conduct FOS Presentation to 3 units

3. Follow up with all assigned presentations to see that all families not participating on the night of the presentations get a message within two weeks encouraging a gift. These efforts can be coordinated with the Unit FOS Coordinator.

4. Achieve a 100% family participation rate for 2 units

5. Achieve 100% of the dollar goal for 2 units

FAMILY FRIENDS OF SCOUTING CAMPAIGN

Campaign Summary
The Family Friends of Scouting Campaign is a major phase of the annual finance campaign for the Council.  Parents of Cub Scouts, Scouts BSA, and Venturers as well as unit leaders and active unit alumni are contacted and asked to become Friends of Scouting contributors.

The Family Campaign is conducted during the first three months of the year.  All unit campaigns are completed by April 30.

Unit Expectations
Every unit is expected to give each family the opportunity to participate.  Every unit should appoint a Unit Coordinator who will have the responsibility of conducting the campaign in the unit with the help of a District FOS representative assigned by the District.  The Friends of Scouting Family Campaign is conducted under one of three plans.

Plan 1: Pacesetter Units – Presentations Conducted by the Unit
Only a select few units fall under this campaign, an average of 1 out of 5 units at most.  It is an opportunity for the “best” units to (1) lessen the load of presentations district wide and (2) give unit volunteers a chance to experience fundraising and perhaps help the district in the future.  The Coordinator needs to have a close relationship with the unit chairperson to ensure a quality unit campaign.  Tight schedule, deadlines, aggressive goals, and immediate individual and unit recognition creates the right environment for success.

Under this plan, the unit schedules a presentation at a pack or troop meeting or, when possible, at a Blue and Gold Dinner, troop Court of Honor, parents' meeting, etc. and makes a ten-minute presentation about the Scouting program and the financial needs.  During the presentation, the Unit Friends of Scouting Coordinator assists the parents in filling out pledge forms and receipting cash and checks.  The Unit Coordinator then follows up with an appropriate ask of those not present and returns those pledges and contributions to the council within one week of collecting them, so checks will not become stale and have to be re-written.  This is also important because some will pay by credit card and holding onto this information could compromise the security of the donor. 

Plan 2: District Presentation Team – Presentations Done by a District Presenter
Under this plan, the Unit Coordinator schedules a presentation at a pack or troop meeting or, when possible, at a Blue and Gold Dinner, troop Court of Honor, parents' meeting, etc. and invites a District Presenter to make a ten-minute presentation about the Scouting program and the financial needs.  Following the presentation, the Unit Coordinator and the District Presenter assist the parents in filling out pledge forms and receipting cash and checks.  All forms are given to the District Presenter for submission.  The Unit Coordinator then follows up with an appropriate ask of those not present and returns those pledges and contributions to the council.  

Plan 3: The I-C-5 Method 
Under this plan, the Unit Coordinator recruits one worker for each den or patrol.  This team calls upon the parents of youth in the den or patrol to explain the Scouting story and secure their contribution, then turn these pledges into the Unit Coordinator to be submitted at the District turn-in to the District FOS representative or the District Executive.

How Does a Unit Arrive at a Challenging Yet Realistic Goal?
Units should set goals of 100% participation and a formula of a dollar amount.  This should be set in cooperation with the District Family Friends of Scouting Chairperson and the District Executive.  Factors taken into consideration include unit membership, strength, past results, and the ability to give.

EXPLAINING SCOUT EXPENSES
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HOW DOES A UNIT BENEFIT FROM THE SILICON VALLEY MONTEREY BAY COUNCIL BUDGET?

During the course of the Friends of Scouting Campaign, someone on the unit level often asks just how the council budget benefits their unit.  We have tried to list some of the services.  Here are a few of them.

In the Administration of a Unit, the Council Helps by: 
1. Handling registration, Boys' Life subscriptions and special requests of the National Council.
2. Maintaining a supply of literature, insignia, form certificates, etc.
3. Keeping a record of training and advancement for each leader and Scout.
4. Communicating with unit leaders through newsletters, the website, emails, social networks, etc.
5. Producing notices, minutes and agendas for all types of meetings.
6. Handling thousands of phone calls from unit leaders, parents, Scouts, and visitors for information related to their program.
7. Providing, without charge, dozens of regular and special forms, certificates, and recognitions.
8. Producing district and council calendars, program preview kits and other aids to unit leaders.
9. Making hundreds of reservations for summer camps, camporees, jamborees, training courses, University of Scouting, Venturing activities, annual district and council meetings, Philmont, Junior Leader and Den Chief events, and Cub Scout Day Camps.
10. Assisting with appropriate unit fundraising opportunities such as popcorn sales and Scout-O-Rama ticket sales.

The Council Assists Unit Leaders with Professional Service by: 
1. Providing services of a full-time professional executive.
2. Providing person to person counseling on volunteer, program and operational problems.

3. Giving guidance to all committees, commissioners, Roundtables, training courses and special council activities.

4. Assisting with particular unit problems.

5. Maintaining complete and frequent contacts with all community resources churches clubs, government sources, etc.

6. Providing the unit with district and council activities to supplement the unit program.  Activities such as Scout-O-Rama, camporees, Scouting for Food, and district dinners.

7. Absorbing financial loss in activities that are not self-supporting.

8. Working with various community groups to arrange for Scout participation in civic affairs, etc.

9. Recruiting and maintaining a corps of unit commissioners who, in turn, support three or four units on a year-round basis.

10. Providing educational relationship programs to help leaders.

11. Maintaining a library of audiovisual material for use in training and promotional programs at no cost to the unit.

12. Giving informal and formal training courses with most of the cost of literature and material included in the council budget.

13. Promote training for Wood Badge, High Adventure, Philmont and other national and regional training events.

14. Providing Adult Leader training awards

15. Maintaining a Merit Badge Counselor list in each district.

To Help Unit Leaders Develop their Unit Program, the Council: 
1. Provides annual program notebooks and planning charts.

2. Provides help for Scout-O-Rama, camporees, and other events.

3. Provides sources, materials personnel where needed.

4. Provides materials, books, pamphlets, folders, audiovisuals and special help from the National Council.

5. To protect the unit leader, the council screens requests for services and money raising proposals, guarding against commercialism.

6. Maintains a liability policy for all registered members.

In the Field of Camping and Outdoor Activities, the Council:
1. Maintains reservations for year-round camping and Cub Scout family outdoor events.  Our facilities serve as year-round activity, camping, and training centers.

2. Offers units the use of equipment for short-term weekend, year-round camping.

3. Covers costs of camp repairs, replacement, utilities, maintenance, taxes, insurance, and other expenses not paid for by the youth fees.

4. Employs full-time rangers or campmasters for the protection of the camps and the convenience of units using the camps.

5. Provides unit leaders' guidebook, promotional videos, literature and other aids to help units with their outdoor program.

6. Provides scholarships or "camperships" for Scouts who need some help to have a summertime camp experience.

7. Offers units the high adventure of Philmont Scout Ranch, high adventure bases, national jamborees, camporees, and other special events that would not be possible without council leadership, coordination and financial support.

SCOUTING AS AN INVESTMENT
How do you measure the return on your investment in the program of the Boy Scouts of America?

For Every 100 Youth Who Join the Boy Scouts of America:
· Only rarely will one be brought before Juvenile Court

· Four will become Eagle Scouts

· Twelve will have their first contact with a church

· Five will earn their Religious Award

· One will enter the clergy

· Eighteen will develop hobbies used during their adult life

· Eight will enter a vocation that was learned through the Merit Badge program

· Seventeen will be future Scouting volunteers

· One will use his Scouting skills to save his own life

· One will use his Scouting skills to save another person's life

Those Among Scouting’s Alumni Include… 
	· 26 of the First 29 Astronauts
	· 63% of Air Force Academy Graduates

	· 68% of West Point Graduates
	· 70% of Annapolis Graduates

	· 72% of Rhodes Scholars
	· 85% of FBI Agents

	· 85% of Student Council Presidents
	· 89% of Senior Class Presidents

	· 88% of School Newspaper Editors
	· 80% of Football Captains

	· 77% of School Annual Editors
	· 65% of Basketball Captains


The Real Facts About Eagle Scouts… 
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The award is a performance-based achievement whose standards have been maintained over the years

· 4% of all Scouts BSA participants attain their Eagle Rank

· The first Eagle Badge was presented 1912 to a Scout in Queens, New York

· On September 14, 1982, the One-Millionth Eagle was recognized.  He was 14-year old Alexander Hoisinger from Normal, Illinois.  It took 73 years to produce the Millionth Eagle

· Many famous Americans are Eagle Scouts: President Gerald Ford, Astronauts Neil Armstrong and General Charles E. Duke, film director Steven Spielberg, and many of the corporate and business leaders in America.

· Eagle Scouts are not all corporate leaders, Past Presidents or astronauts.  They are all, however, the cream of the crop
2021 FOS FAMILY CAMPAIGN


FOS Unit Coordinator Recognition

Concept: 

Encourage and reward a volunteer in a unit to oversee their unit FOS campaign and help their unit set and achieve its FOS goal.

Recognition:  

The Silicon Valley Monterey Bay Council will award any qualifying volunteer a special FOS Unit Coordinator Patch

Requirements:
1. Attend one annual Family FOS Unit Coordinator training.

2. Prompt a prominent unit leader to give a public testimonial on the value of the Council and the importance of FOS.

3. Represent the council, district, and your unit by sharing a message about Scouting and its impact and helping raise funds for the advancement of Scouting.

4. Support and assist FOS presenter during FOS presentation. 

5. Follow up with after your unit’s presentation to see that all families not participating on the night of the presentations get a message within two weeks encouraging a gift.

6. Achieve a 100% family participation and unit FOS goal.
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